
Dear Prayer Partners, 

Thank you so much for your prayers and 
support as we press forward on the 
deputation trail.  

Vehicle Repairs 

On our way back 
from a meeting in 
northern Wisconsin 
we ended up on the side of the road due to 
a flat tire. Thankfully the spare was in good 
condition and we limped to a tire shop 

where we had it replaced. Reliable 
transportation is something that can never 

be taken for granted, especially by 
missionaries on deputation. I am very 
thankful for our trusty Toyota which 

the Lord has provided for us. This 
month we went ahead and did some 
preventative maintenance and repairs. 
I am thankful for a friend helped me 
do a tune up, transmission flush, 

replace the struts and a couple other projects. Lord willing this 
will keep our car running better 
and longer as we rack up miles on 
the road.  

Support Update 
We are thankful for another 
church who has committed to 

partnering with our ministry. We 
are extremely thankful for each of you who have faithfully 
invested in us as we endeavor to reach the regions beyond. 

Ministry Updates 
In addition to our meetings we 
have had opportunities at our 
home church this month. While 

we endeavor to be on the road, 
we are thankful for every 
opportunity to be home and be 
encouraged and challenged in 

our own personal life. 

The last week of August we accompanied the High School from 
our home church on their school camp in northern Wisconsin to 

help with the 
meals and 
program. It is a 
blessing to invest 
our lives in the 
next generation. 

Please continue to pray for the ministry 
in Peru. The 20th and 21st our church is 

hosting a youth conference, immediately 
followed by a spiritual warfare conference the 22nd -25th.  Please 
pray that God will work in the hearts of folks there. God is at work 
in hearts. Please join me in praying for the Lord to call labourers 
to His harvest. 

Family Happenings 
On Saturday Ann and Elsie flew up from a 

missions conference we were at in North 
Carolina to be at her grandmother’s 
funeral in Minnesota. Her parents and 
sister flew back from Japan and her whole 
family was able to be together for that 

time. I finished out the conference and 
drove 
up to meet them there. In the 
midst of the heartache we 
were thankful that we could 

spend some time with them 
while Grandpa Smith got to 
meet his granddaughter for 
the first time.  


